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Newsletter of Acton United Methodist Church 

LOVE ς LEARN ς SHARE ς SERVE with eternal purpose through faith in Jesus Christ 

SOMETHING TO THINK ABOUT 
²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ŎƻƳƛƴƎ ǳǇ ƻƴ ƻǳǊ ŦƛǊǎǘ [Ŝƴǘ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊΦ  LΩƳ ŜȄŎƛǘŜŘΦ  [Ŝƴǘ ǎŜŜƳǎ ǘƻ ōŜ ƭŜǎǎ ōƻǘƘŜǊŜŘ 
by secular influences than Advent.  Now it is a time traditionally where believers give up 
something to punish themselves and to force a deeper introspection during the 40 days of 
[ŜƴǘΦ  ¢ƘŀǘΩǎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ƛŘŜŀΦ  ¦ƴǘƛƭ ǘƘŜ ǘƘƛƴƎ ƎŜǘǘƛƴƎ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ǿŀȅ ƻŦ ŀ ŘŜŜǇŜǊ ǊŜƭŀǘƛƻƴǎƘƛǇ ǿƛǘƘ 
Jesus Christ is chocolate, or French-fries.  In the past few years, American Christians have 
made the journey from Lent into Easter an extension of Weight Watchers.  Now, it is a great 
idea to reclaim your health and become more active and eat better food.  But Lent is not 
meant to give us the power to have discipline that has been lacking since we busted our 
bŜǿ ¸ŜŀǊΩǎ ǊŜǎƻƭǳǘƛƻƴ ƛƴ ǿŜŜƪ ǘǿƻΦ  {ƻ ƘŜǊŜ ƛǎ ǿƘŀǘ L ǎǳƎƎŜǎǘΥ  5ƻ ŀƴȅǘƘƛƴƎ ǘƘŀǘ ŘǊŀǿǎ ȅƻǳ 
ŎƭƻǎŜǊ ǘƻ /ƘǊƛǎǘΦ  LŦ ȅƻǳ ƴŜŜŘ ǘƻ ƎƛǾŜ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ǳǇΣ ŘƻƴΩǘ Ǉƭŀƴ ǘƻ ƎŜǘ ƛǘ ōŀŎƪ 9ŀǎǘŜǊ {ǳƴŘŀȅΦ  
Keep it away.  If it is harmful, then it needs to stay away.  Focus on something you can do or 
become.  Try to start a new practice that will continue after Easter and continue to feed 
your soul, like a walk or devotional time.  Lent is a sacred journey where the focus is on your 
own sin, depravity, need for grace; so that you might engage more deeply the Resurrection 
of Easter.  To help you, your church is going to have a few worship opportunities to keep 
things going: 

¶ Wednesday, February 10th at 7:00pm - Ash Wednesday Service 

¶ Wednesday, February 17th, 24th, March 2nd, 9th, 16th at 6:30pm - Holden Evening, a 
musical reflection on the Christian journey 

¶ Thursday, March 24th at 8:00pm - Maundy Thursday 

¶ Friday, March 25th at 8:00pm - Tenebrae Service (not suitable for younger children, 
but childcare will be provided) 

I know that schedules get busy, but if you can get to as many worship opportunities as you 
can, especially Maundy Thursday and Tenebrae, I truly believe this could be one of the most 
impactful Easter Sundays you have ever celebrated.  Each opportunity carries within itself a 
crucial portion of the story of our redemption through the suffering, death, and resurrection 
of Jesus Christ. 

LΩƳ ǇǊƛǾƛƭŜƎŜŘ ǘƻ ǿŀƭƪ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳΣ 

  

 
Pastor Matthew 
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UPCOMING EVENTS 
MARK YOUR CALENDARS  

KIDS NIGHT OUT ς FEBRUARY 5th 

Kids, join us for a fun evening of food, games, crafts, and of course a great movie.  The next Kids Night Out 
is Friday, February 5th from 6-9:00pm.  Bring your pillow, a blanket, and a friend.  Leave your folks at home!  
RSVP to Connie Walters to make ǎǳǊŜ ǘƘŜǊŜΩǎ ŜƴƻǳƎƘ ŦƻƻŘ ŀƴŘ ŎǊŀŦǘ ƳŀǘŜǊƛŀƭǎΦ 

ASH WEDNESDAY SERVICE ς FEBRUARY 10th 
Join us on Ash Wednesday to begin your Lenten Season.  Service starts at 7:00pm on Wednesday, 
February 10th.  Childcare will be provided. 

SCOUT SUNDAY ς FEBRUARY 14th 
Scouts and their families are invited to join us for our Scout Sunday worship service on February 14th at 
9:30am.  This is a special service that recognizes our scouting ministry at Acton. 

BAKE SALE - FEBRUARY 14th  
Stop by the Bake Sale table after worship on February 14th and pick up a treat or savory for your 
ǎǿŜŜǘƘŜŀǊǘ ŦƻǊ ±ŀƭŜƴǘƛƴŜΩǎ 5ŀȅ.  Proceeds go to pass on our love to those in need within our 
church and in our community. 

FELLOWSHIP DINNER ς FEBRUARY 17th  
CŜōǊǳŀǊȅΩǎ Fellowship Dinner will be on Wednesday, February 17th at 6:00pm.  All folks in our 
community are invited so please ask your friends or neighbors. 

HOLDEN PRAYER SERVICES ς WEDNESDAY IN LENT   
Join us on Wednesdays at 6:30pm in Lent (February 17th and 24th, and March 2nd, 9th, and 16th) for a muscial 
reflection on the Christian journey.  These services will last about 25-30 minutes. 

 

MAUNDY THURSDAY SERVICE ς MARCH 24rd   
¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ aŀǳƴŘȅ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘŜƭŘ ƻƴ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅΣ aŀǊŎƘ нпth at 
8:00pm.  Childcare will be provided. 

GOOD FRIDAY SERVICE ς MARCH 25th  
!ŎǘƻƴΩǎ DƻƻŘ CǊƛŘŀȅ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜ ǘƘƛǎ ȅŜŀǊ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀ ¢ŜƴŜōǊŀŜ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƘŜƭŘ ƻƴ 

March 25th at 8:00pm.  This service is not appropriate for small children but childcare will be provided. 

EASTER WORSHIP ς MARCH 27th  
Easter Sunday services will be held at the normal worship time of 9:30am.  Please invite your friends and 
family to join us for this special worship. 

 

Did you see Jesus one 
Sunday morning? God was 

there too! 



FELLOWSHIP AND FUN TIMES 
SMILES OF ACTON 

  

COMPASSION CENTER 

SAWS helping a 
neighbor. 

Dake after story time 
with the Preschool. 

Cool sites around town 
Scouts playing their new 9-square game.  
The youth have enjoyed using it as well.  



CONGREGATIONAL CARE 
PLEASE PRAY FOR YOUR CHURCH FAMILY 

 

HEALING STRENGTH:  Wilbur Meyer, Paul Hagan, Rex Townsend, Larry Suits, Chris Osborn (Ken 
ϧ {ŀƴŘȅ DǊǳōōΩǎ ŘŀǳƎƘǘŜǊύΣ WŀƴŜǘ /ƻƻƴǎ ό5ƻƴƴŀ aŎ/ǳƭƭƻǳƎƘΩǎ ŘŀǳƎƘǘŜǊύ 

OUR HOMEBOUND MEMBERS:  Mary Hicks, Mary Schmidt, Joann Young, Jeanne Carman 

MILITARY PERSONNEL: Adam Walters, Joseph (Andy) Roberts, Lucas Lamkin, Adam Clark 
 

 

 

EXTRAVAGANT GENEROSITY 
SHARE THE BLESSINGS YOU HAVE RECEIVED 

SOCKS WERE APPRECIATED 
Thanks to everyone who provided socks for the Compassion Center and Wheeler Mission.  On Christmas day, 
about half of socks were distributed at the Compassion and the other half went to Wheeler Mission. 

VALENTINE CARDS FOR SHUT-INS 
Margie Townsend and Anne Meyer will be delivering Valentines to our shut-ins during the week 
before February 14th. Please have your Valentines to the church no later than February 7th. 

COMPASSION CENTER VOLUNTEERS NEEDED 
Volunteers are needed for Compassion Center during the week days except 
for Wednesdays.  If anyone has the time to help, please contact Bruce McKay. 

BLANKETS AND TOOLS COLLECTION 
The congregation will be doing a collection on February 21st for Church World Service (CWS 
Blankets and CWS Tools).  This collection will provide assistance meeting the immediate needs of 
those in crisis and meeting the longer term goals of independence and self-support of persons in 
our country and around the world. The Amazing Mission Fund will match the amount collected. 

  

If you have a prayer request please call the office or fill out a prayer request card during Sunday worship so that we may pray 
for you and your loved ones.  A request for prayer can also be sent out to other members on email or added to the prayer list 
but we know that details of prayer requests can be private so information and updates will only be shared if requested. 

 

To look at all the pictures go to 
actonumc.com.  Thanks Marvin for taking 
such great shots! 

February 
Loose Change 

 and $1 Collection 

Brightwood 

DƻŘΩǎ .ƻǳƴǘȅ CƻƻŘ tŀƴǘǊȅ /ƻƭƭŜŎǘƛƻƴ 
We collect food items during each month for our local food pantry.  Please drop off 

donations at the display in the Church library just inside the front doors. 



RISK TAKING MISSION AND SERVICE 
SERVING OTHERS IN THE NAME OF CHRIST 

 

COMPASSION CENTER 
Thanks to the Men's Saturday Morning 
Bible Study and Cherilynn Spicer for 
preparing and serving the Sunday meal 
on January 3rd.  We had plenty of food 
and desserts that were used throughout 
the week. 

 

 

SAWS STILL BUSY AT WORK 
The SAWS team was able to get one 
more ramp build in the cold before 
the snow hit.  Thanks to all who 
helped.  Jackie, the recipient, went up 
and down the ramp when it was 
finished and was quite pleased.  She 
had a big smile on her face when she 
came out on it. 
 

EXODUS INFORMATION 
A few weeks ago our Mission Team met with a representative from the 
refugee resettlement group, Exodus.  They are a local Indianapolis group 
that works with refugee families that have met all Homeland Security 
and State Department requirements.  We heard about all the intricate 
and drawn-out procedures to keep citizens safe.  In fact, I was 
encouraged by a report from the director of Homeland Security that 
detailed the journey of each and every refugee that comes to the United 
States.  It was a great balance of security and compassion that I had not 
heard in any media report.  Part of the presentation shared ways that 
local churches can connect with Exodus to help local refugees.  There is 
a checklist of items where we can be conversation partners, help teach 
9ƴƎƭƛǎƘΣ ŦǳǊƴƛǎƘ ŀ ǎƳŀƭƭ ŀǇŀǊǘƳŜƴǘΣ ƘŜƭǇ ŀǎ ŀ ƎǳƛŘŜ ŦƻǊ ŘƻŎǘƻǊΩǎ 
appointments or even grocery shopping.  There is also an official 
designation as a church partner where we take on all the responsibilities 
for a family.  While the team and I do not believe our church is ready to 
jump in that deep our first go around, we are confident there will be 
interest in learning 
more about this 
crucial ministry and 
ways we can help.   

 

   

 
AMAZING MISSION FUND 

As of December 31, 2015 

Balance: $2,828.21 
DƻŘΩǎ .ƻǳƴǘȅΥ ϷнΣллл 
DƻŘΩǎ .ƻǳƴǘȅ DƛŦǘ .ŀƎǎΥ ϷрмтΦун 
Shoebox Postage: $99 
Burkina Faso: $2,242.41 

 

 
OTHER MISSION OUTREACH  

Month of December 

Fletcher Place:  $196.86 (loose change) 
Burkina Faso: $5,757.59 
Garage Sale Tithe: 
 Brightwood: $265.89 
 Fletcher Place:$265.90 
 Vida Nueva: $265.89  
 Operation Classroom: $800 

 
 

 
WAYS TO GIVE 

Monthly Food Pantry Collection 
Amazing Mission Fund 

Kroger Gift Card Rewards Programs 

 

 
WAYS TO SERVE 

Compassion Center ς 1st Sunday 
DƻŘΩǎ .ƻǳƴǘȅ ς 2nd Thursday 

 

 
NEXT MISSION TEAM MEETING 

February 24th, 6:00pm 

 

 
DATES TO REMEMBER 

February 7th ς Compassion Center  
February 11th  ς DƻŘΩǎ .ƻǳƴǘȅ 
February 24th ς Mission Team Meeting 

 

 
Dear children, let us not love with 
words or speech but with actions 

and in truth. 
 1 John 3:18 

 

 

 
 

 



INTENTIONAL FAITH DEVELOPMENT 

LEARN AND GROW IN YOUR FAITH ς ALL ARE WELCOME 

 
 

  

ADULT THURSDAY EVENINGS ς One Thousand Gifts by 
Ann Voskamp 
Meets Thursdays, 7:30pm, ŀǘ YŜƴ ϧ {ŀƴŘȅ DǊǳōōΩǎ ƘƻƳŜ 
 
 

 

 

 

Join us in Lent as we study The 
Way, by Adam Hamilton 

Our kids and youth will be doing study as 
well during their Sunday school class. 

Books will be handed out at the 
introduction for adults on February 7th. 

The first lesson will be on February 14th. 

Each week, a short video will be shown 
shortly after worship in the Sanctuary, 
then groups will break out for study. 

Please sign up for the study so we can 
make sure we have enough books. 

 

 
 

YOUTH GROUP ς Join us for dinner, fun fellowship, 
and faith building lessons 
Meets Sundays, 5:30-7pm, Fellowship Hall 
See Andy or Diane Crane  

a9bΩ{ ¢¦9{5!¸ 9±9bLbD{ ς Isaiah 
Meets Tuesdays, 7-8:00 pm, church kitchen, 
childcare provided, see Andy Crane 

a9bΩ{ {!¢¦w5!¸ ahwbLbD{ ς The Prophets 
Meets Saturdays, 8:00am, church kitchen, see 
Dan Repass  

Wha9bΩ{ ¢¦9{5!¸ 9±9bLbD ς Starting a 
new study February 2nd 
Meets Tuesdays, 7-8:00pm, church library, 
childcare provided, see Diane Crane 

WOMEN OF FAITH ς Before Amen  
Meets Wednesdays, 10:00am, The Wesley 
House, see Becky Repass 

²ha9bΩ{ CwL5!¸ ahwbLbD{ ς Psalms 
Meets Fridays, 9:30-11:00am, church kitchen, 
see Anne Meyer  

 



PASSIONATE WORSHIP 
 

 

RADICAL HOSPITALITY 
SHARING GODΩS LOVE WITH CARDS 

In 2014, the UMW started the Share, Care, and Cards Ministry.  This ministry 
helps bring cheer and good tidings to our members who cannot worship with 
us regularly on Sunday mornings. 

¢Ƙƛǎ ±ŀƭŜƴǘƛƴŜΩǎ 5ŀȅΣ ǘƘŜ {ƘŀǊŜΣ /ŀǊŜΣ ŀƴŘ /ŀǊŘǎ ǘŜŀƳ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŎƻƭƭŜŎǘƛƴƎ 
Valentines.  Every family is invited to bring Valentine cards to share.  
Individual mailboxes are in the coat area of the Narthex beside the Secret 
Sister mailbox.  We will need your Valentines no later than Sunday, 
February 7th. 

.ŜŦƻǊŜ ±ŀƭŜƴǘƛƴŜΩǎ 5ŀȅΣ ǘƘŜ cards will be personally delivered. 

This ministry celebrates various occasions throughout the year.  If you have 
questions or suggestions about this ministry, please contact Margie 
Townsend or Anne Meyer. 
Recent  

 

GET YOUR CALENDAR OUT 
Note: Event dates may adjust as events are further planned and things are always added 

 

FEBRUARY MARCH APRIL MAY 

Kids Night Out ς 5th  
Ash Wednesday ς 10th  
Bake Sale ς 14th  
Scout Sunday ς 14th 
Fellowship Dinner ς 17th 

Holden Prayer ς 17th & 24th  

Holden Prayer ς 2nd, 9th, 16th  
Bake Sale ς 13th  
Fellowship Dinner ς 16th 
Maundy Thursday - 24th 
Good Friday ς 25th  
Easter Egg Hunt ς 26th 

Easter Sunday ς 27th 

Bake Sale ς 10th  
²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ 9ǾŜƴƛƴƎ ς 15th 
Fellowship Dinner ς 20th 

 

Kids Night Out ς 6th 
Bake Sale ς 8th 

Fellowship Dinner ς 18th  

 

THE WAY 
February 7 ........... Transfiguration .................................................... Mark 8:27-9:8 
February 14 ......... Baptism and Temptation ..................................... Mark 1:9-13, Matthew 4:1-4 
February 21 ......... The Healing Ministry............................................ Mark 1:21-28, Luke 4:18-19 
February 28 ......... Proclaiming the Kingdom .................................... Matthew 5:1-2a, 7:24-29 
March 6 ............... Calming the Storm .............................................. Mark 3:35-41 
March 13 ............. Sinners, Outcasts, and the Poor ......................... John 4:3-10 
March 20 ............. The Final Week ................................................... Mark 11:7-10 
 



Acton in action February 2016 

GOOD TO KNOW 
TIDBITS OF AUMC NEWS 

A MUSICAL THANK YOU 
To the Church and Choir ς Thanks 
to the choir and musicians that 
gave time and work for a great 
Advent Season.  Sincere thanks 

for the generous gift for Christmas.  Your love and 
support is greatly appreciated.  Love in Christ ς 
Debi and Amy 

 
LENTEN STUDY 

5ƻƴΩǘ ŦƻǊƎŜǘ ǘƻ ǎƛƎƴ ǳǇ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǎǘǳŘȅ we will be 
doing in Lent during the Sunday school time.  The 
study is The Way, by Adam Hamilton.  Adult, 
youth and kid classes will be held. Books are 
provided. 

 
OFFICE HOURS 

The church office is open Monday through Friday 
from 9:00-1:00pm.  Pastor Matthew is in the office 
on Mondays, Tuesdays and Wednesdays unless he 
has appointments or visitations.  He prepares his 
sermon at his home study on Thursdays and is 
typically off on Fridays.  His door is open when he 
is in the office if you need to stop by and visit.  He 
is always available, so please call the office if you 
need to schedule time when he is not in. 

 
GREETERS 

If you can help show some hospitality 
to our visitors on Sunday morning, 
please sign up to be a greeter at the 
Acton in Action board. 

 
NEW BIBLE STUDY STARTING 

The Thursday evening Bible Study group is 
starting a new study, One Thousand Gifts by Ann 
Voskamp.  Everyone is invited to attend.  The 
group meets on Thursday evenings at 7:30pm at 
YŜƴ ŀƴŘ {ŀƴŘȅ DǊǳōōΩǎ ƘƻƳŜΦ 

 

²ha9bΩ{ w9!5LbD /Lw/[9 
¢ƘŜ ²ƻƳŜƴΩǎ wŜŀŘƛƴƎ /ƛǊŎƭŜ ǿƛƭƭ ƳŜŜǘ ŀǘ 5ŀƭŜΩǎ 
Restaurant on Monday March 7th at 6:00pm to 
discuss The Boston Girl by Anita Diamant, also author 
of the bestseller The Red Tent. The Boston Girl is a 
novel about a young Jewish woman growing up in 
Boston in the early twentieth century told with 
optimism and humor. Anne Meyer will happily order 
the book for you in hardcover for $14.98. It is also 
available at the library and most bookstores. All 
women of the church are cordially invited to join us in 
the Reading Circle. If you are wondering whether you 
would enjoy the Reading Circle, it is fine to come 
without having read the book even, though you will 
enjoy it more if you have. For more information, 
please contact Anne Meyer.  

 

PASTOR ON VACATION 
Pastor Matthew will be out of the office on vacation 
on March 12-16 and March 28-April 10.  If you need 
something, please contact the church office. 

 

PRESCHOOL REGISTRATION 
Registration for the coming preschool school year 
starts February 1st.  Registration forms are on our 
website (actonumc.com) or call the church office 
(862-2588).  Remember we have a four year old Pre-
K class and a three year old Preschool class. 

 
 

BOY SCOUT SUNDAY  

All Scouts, past and current, 
are invited to join us for this 
ȅŜŀǊΩǎ {Ŏƻǳǘ {ǳƴŘŀȅ ƻƴ 
February 14th at 9:30am. 



Page 9 LOVE ς LEARN ς SHARE ς SERVE 

 

Follow us on  

 AUMC LEADERSHIP NEWS 
 COMMITTEE UPDATES 

COMMITTEE MEETING DATES 
All are welcome to attend any committee meeting, 
with the exception of Staff Parish Relations (SPRC) 
ŘǳŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƴŦƛŘŜƴǘƛŀƭ ƴŀǘǳǊŜ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜΩǎ 
discussions. 

¶ Congregational Council .... April 25, 7:00pm 

¶ Finance ............................. April 25, 6:00pm 

¶ Ministry (MLT) ................. February 8, 6:30pm 

¶ Staff Parish Relations ....... February 1, 6:30pm 

¶ Trustees............................... February 16, 6:00pm 

¶ Worship Team ................. March 22, 6:30pm 

 

FINANCE UPDATE 
Because of the faithful giving of the members of 
AUMC we were able to meet all of our financial 
obligations of our 2015 budget.  Our giving was 
103% of our budget and our expenses were 98% of 
our budget for the year.  We were able to pay our 
tithe to Conference as well as to our District to 
support their ministries.  The ending balance in the 
general fund was $6,600 and was transferred to 
the Trustees account as approved by the Finance 
Team.  In addition to our budgeted expenses, we 
have been able to pay additional money each 
month to our monthly payment for the Site & 
Sound loan.  Since we started paying on the loan, 
an additional $25,000 has been applied to the 
principal. 

Submitted by: Larry Suits, Finance Chair 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

The United Methodist Women of Acton would like to 
share what they were able to do during 2015 through 
the help of so many.  If you would like more 
information on any of these mission programs, 
please contact a UMW member. 

AUMC ς Gasoline Gift Cards ....................... $125 
AUMC ς Camperships ................................. $400 
AUMC - Military Gift Cards ......................... $200 
AUMC ς Shut-ins ........................................ $72.41 
AUMC - Book of John ................................. $89.10 
Operation Classroom ................................. $500 
World Vision Adopt a Child ........................ $420 
Franklin Township Fast Track ..................... $100 
DƻŘΩǎ .ƻǳƴǘȅ CƻƻŘ tŀƴǘǊȅ ......................... $800 
Barnes UMC ................................................ $2,128 
UMCOR ....................................................... $500 
Little Library ............................................... $200 
Peace Learning Center ............................... $100 
Heifer Project ............................................. $200 
Arlington Elementary ................................. $200 
The Son Foundation ................................... $400 
Project Hope ............................................... $100 
District ς Extra Giving ................................. $247 

 
 

 

 
   
 
 

 
 

As of December 31, 2015 

Income ........ $262,976 .......... 103% of budget 
Expenses ..... $253,090 .......... 98% of budget 
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Scouting News  
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Preschool  News  

 

Summer camp is always 
an adventure! 

Burning the brush pile behind the church 
{ǘŀȅƛƴƎ ǿŀǊƳ ŀǘ aŎ/ƻǊƳƛŎƪΩǎ /ǊŜŜƪ 

An overnight climbing at Hoosier Heights 


